FOREST HOLLOW SWIM CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Saturday May 11, 2013
OPERATIONS- Thanks to Alan for clearing the tree and preparing the pool for clean- up. Fallen trees and additional annual repairs have been completed.
COMMUNICATIONS- Mary Jane updated on treasure business.

MEMBERSHIP – Jonathan reported a registration number of 220 members . Same as last year.  The # of inquiries suggests people are talking to others and saying good things about our club.
SWIM TEAM – Merari reported a number of 145 swimmers registered; similar to last year’s number.  Coaching staff is more than last year with 13 coaches hired this year.  1 more than last year.  Elvin Foreman returns are Head Coach and Willie Labarca will be the Assistant Head Coach.  Carolyn Peterson will head the Mini Gator program.  The Team is weak on volunteers.  A push for volunteers will be attempted at the Swim Team meeting .  Swim Team Advisory Board were introduced. Winter swim ended May 19. Winter Swim is to improve conditioning not stroke technique. 3 home meets are scheduled for this summer and Mini Gator program begins June 19. Check website for additional detail information.  
FINANCIALS – Anne reported a $127,000 income and $124,000 expense which includes white coat.  Club is expected to replace members who left.

SLEEPY HOLLOW NEIGHBORHOOD REPRESENTITIVE – Hugh reported that the pool leases the land from SH. Lease is up for renewal next year for 10 more years. $500 a year pays insurance premium.

MIDSUMMER PARTY EVENTS-  parties are scheduled for May 25 at 1020am, June 8 8pm -10pm. (dates and times subject to change).  A welcome back table on opening day, looking for dates for adult only parties.  Mid summer and end of the year parties scheduled for Aug 3 and Aug 31.
NEW BUSINESS – Member asked if there are any plans to replace the playground. Playground donations inquiries to members will be submitted.  

